
 

 

Thursday 29th May 2021 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Year 9 HPV Vaccinations 
 
The School Age Immunisation Team will be in school on Tuesday 4th May 2021 to vaccinate Year 9 students with the HPV 
Human Papilloma Vaccine.   
 
We are aware that some parents/carers believe the above vaccine is linked to the COVID vaccine and we would like to 
make it clear that the HPV Human Papilloma Vaccine is not a COVID vaccine. HPV Human Papilloma is a routine vaccine 
offered to all Year 9 students every year. We would also like to stress the importance of keeping your child up to date 
with their vaccinations. For more information please visit the websites below: 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/hpv-human-papillomavirus-vaccine/ 
http://www.derbyshireschoolnurses.org.uk/parents/immunisations  

 
In order for your child to access the vaccine you must complete the consent form. Further details about this is below.  
 

 Website - http://www.derbyshireandcityimms.co.uk.  
 Unique school code for City of Derby Academy - DC145132  

 
If you experience any problems, please call the School Age Immunisation Team only on 01283 707178 or 01246 252953. 
Unfortunately, we will not be able to help with your enquiries at school.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

    
 
Mr S Mumtaz & Mr R Timmins 
Year 9 Pastoral Team  


